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Statement by FDIC Chairman Sheila C. Bair on Stress Tests 
 
Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation (FDIC) Chairman Sheila C. Bair today 
commented on the release of the results of the Capital Assessment Program. 

Chairman Bair said: "I want to commend the Federal Reserve for leading the stress 
assessment exercise and believe that this effort will serve to strengthen the capital 
positions of our largest financial institutions. A well-capitalized banking system instills 
market confidence and assures economic growth and development. In addition, bank 
funding remains stable because insured depositors continue to be fully protected by the 
full faith and credit guarantee of the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. 

"I look forward to working with the Federal Reserve in reviewing capital plans and 
corporate governance structures to ensure that institutions that require higher capital 
buffers take appropriate steps such as conserving cash, issuing new equity, converting 
existing capital securities, and selling assets and non-core business lines. 

"I support Treasury's decision to make this program voluntary for the vast majority of 
regional and community banks that might have an interest and the systems in place to 
conduct this type of evaluation. Community banks have used their superior capital 
positions to fuel economic growth in their local communities. I continue to support efforts 
to broaden their participation in the Capital Purchase Program because they have a 
proven track record of putting those dollars to work by providing prudent credit to 
consumers and small businesses." 
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